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NOTES FROM THE SUPERVISOR’S DESK 

      

By now most of you are aware of the passing of 

Bruce Stisser. Bruce has been a member of the 

Town Board since 2004 and will be sorely missed. 

His insight and sharp wit helped keep everyone on 

their toes. Dean Davis has resigned as chairperson 

of the Planning Board and has been appointed to 

serve the balance of Bruce’s term. Rob LaPoint has 

been elected by the Planning Board to take over as 

chairperson with Larry Dagan serving as vice chair. 

We welcome each of them to their new positions. 

      

John Walsh is moving out of the Town of Pavilion 

and has resigned as Town Justice as of October 31. 
 

 (continued on Page 2) 

TWO DAVES GIVE PAVILION A NEW LOOK 

Dave and Ann D’Angelo have made 

great strides in the beautification of Pa-

vilion’s downtown area after the loss of 

Graves Hall, a building which was the 

home of many businesses over the 

years. The painting and embellishments 

of the remaining shops have given our 

town an amazing new look. 

      

Dave Cook has also added a sparkle to 

his corner with the stone façade of Papa-

roni’s. Our thanks go out to these folks 

for their efforts. The upgrades, along 

with  thriving businesses, allow our 

community the opportunity to shop lo-

cally. Be sure to support them and let 

them know how much we all appreciate 

their accomplishments. 



Fall / Winter   2014  The Connector  2 

 

 

REMEMBERING BRUCE 
      

The community suffered a great loss with the passing of Bruce Stisser this 

summer. Bruce, a Pavilion Town Board member, former business owner, 

family man and friend to all will be sadly missed. Our condolences go out to 

his wife, Sandy, his six children and their children. The memory of his quick 

wit, engaging smile and famous chuckle will remain forever a part of Pavil-

ion’s history.  

 

 

(Continued from page 1) 

  

Since that position will be vacant shortly, the Board is seeking applicants. The successful candidate will need 

to undergo an extensive background check and drug test. There is a serious commitment to training both be-

fore taking office and ongoing. This is not an easy job, but one that is incredibly complex and important to 

the community. 
      
Please note that Election Day is November 4th and we will be voting at the Town Building on Woodrow 

Drive this year and in the future. Thanks to the Fire Department for hosting the elections for several years. 
 

The appearance of the downtown intersection has been a hot topic ever since the fire. The extraordinary ef-

forts of Dave and Annie D’Angelo have drawn many very favorable comments, as have the improvements to 

Paparoni’s. Thank you for going the extra miles to make things better for all of us. 
      
Rumors continue to proliferate about Dollar General and its arrival in Pavilion. At this time the project has 

received tentative approval from the Planning Board, subject to the resolution of safety issues which are, in 

general, inherent to Route 63. The project will be subject to a State Environmental Impact Review as well as 

the Department of Transportation’s approval to address the safety concerns. I believe there will be a public 

hearing as part of the SEQR (State Environmental Quality Reviews) process. Stay tuned. 
      
The Library project sponsored by Ed and Mary Louise Hollwedel is moving forward as we all anxiously 

await word from NIOGA on the additional New York State Funding. Keep your fingers crossed. 
      
Town of Pavilion’s 2015 Budget process is nearing completion. There will be a public hearing on November 

5th, 2014 @ 7:00 pm followed by a special Town Board meeting. All are welcome to attend. Once again, the 

Town will not have a Town Tax and all other levies are within the State Tax Cap Limit which for Pavilion is 

set at 1.47% for 2015. 
      
Please remember the Pavilion Food Pantry as we approach the colder weather and the Holiday Season. With 

your help, our incredibly loyal volunteers make a positive difference for many people who really need a 

hand. 
      
Best wishes for a Happy and Healthy Holiday Season and please remember to vote. 

 

Submitted by: Ted Howard 

                        Town of Pavilion Supervisor 
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PAVILION  FIRE DEPARTMENT  
        

     The Pavilion Fire Department would like to 

extend their THANKS to the community for all 

the support this year on our events. If you drive 

by the fire hall you will see us working on the 

outside of our building. We are giving it a new 

facelift.  

     As we approach the fall and winter seasons, 

we will need to be even more careful on the 

roads. Watch for deer and please drive with cau-

tion this winter when it starts to snow. We 

would like to remind you to put an emergency 

packet in your vehicle in case you get stranded 

somewhere. Also, it is time to have your furnace 

and/or wood burning stove and chimney 

checked to prevent chimney fires. Remember to 

check smoke detector batteries and review your 

plan of escape in case of an emergency. 

     We are always looking for volunteers so if 

you are interested, please come to the fire hall 

any Monday night and someone will assist you . 

     Have a safe and wonderful holiday season!! 

P.S. we still have reflective house signs for sale.  

        ($15 each) 
 

Chad Freeman, Chief 

Pavilion Fire Department 

585-721-8310 

pfd801@yahoo.com 

HOME SAFETY TIPS  
 Keeping our community safe and well informed is a priori-

ty for the Town of Pavilion. We would like to pass along a 

few safety tips for homes. 

¶ Make a home escape plan and discuss it with every one 

in your home. The plan should include an outside meet-

ing place which is a safe distance from the home, along 

with different escape routes for getting out of the home. 

Always remember GET OUT AND STAY OUT of the 

home. If there are children in the home, teach them 

how to get out on their own in case you can’t help 

them. 

¶ Smoke detectors play a key role in a home fire escape 

plan. Make sure you test smoke alarms at least once a 

month and replace them when they are ten years old. 

Daylight savings time serves as a reminder to change 

batteries at least every six months.  

¶ Carbon monoxide alarms provide another important 

safety device and should be placed outside each sleep-

ing area as well as on every level of the home. These 

detectors should be installed according to manufactur-

ers’ specifications and tested at least once a month.  

¶ Caution is advised while heating our homes during the 

winter months. Heating equipment is one of the leading 

causes of fire deaths, but can be effectively prevented 

with some simple precautions. Keep anything that can 

burn at least three feet away from heating equipment. 

Remember to turn portable heaters off when leaving a 

room or going to bed. Have a qualified professional 

install all stationary space heating equipment according 

to the local codes and manufacturers’ specifications. 

¶ Always remember to have chimneys and heating equip-

ment inspected and cleaned every year before using 

them. 

We are always available for any questions or guidance to 

help keep our community safe. 

 

Dan Lang, Zoning Officer 

NOTICE  
     The Town of Pavilion is seeking a volunteer to organize 

the  Annual Pavilion Memorial Day Celebration in the 

Henry Wright Park. 

     Please contact Cindy Starr, Town Clerk, at 584-3850, 

Ext. 201, if you are interested. The continuation of the pro-

gram is currently dependent on new leadership.  

     Thank you in advance for your interest. 

Pavilion Highway Department 
     Our highway department has been busy with 

repairs and maintenance of our roads over the 

Spring/Summer/Fall seasons, and is now prepar-

ing for the possibility of upcoming inclement 

winter weather. 

     Be sure to visit our website: 

www.townofpavilion.com and select, Mailboxes 

Snow Removal-Town of Pavilion, for information 

concerning MAILBOX REGULATIONS. It is 

important to follow these specific guidelines for 

proper installation of mailboxes in order to avoid 

issues that may occur during the time of snow 

removal. 

     Safe travelling on our highways & byways. 

**************** 
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¶ Basic:  

This is available to owner occupied residential properties 

where the resident owners and owners spouseõs property 

does not exceed $500,000. No yearly renewal is required. 

¶ Enhanced: 

All owners must be 65 or older, except for spouses or sib-

lings, and the total income must be $83,300 or less. Year-

ly renewal is required. 

STAR Savings: 

Star reduces the taxable value of your home before the 

school tax is applied.  

Basic reduces your taxable value by $30,000. 

Enhanced reduces your taxable value  by $64,200. 

485b Business Exemption: 

10 year exemption for commercial properties only...must 

have improved the property by at least $10,000. Exemp-

tion is on the increased taxable value only starting at 

50% year 1, then decreasing 5%each yr. 

 

STAR  
(NYS School Tax Relief) 

Senior Citizen/Aged Exemption 

This is a locally offered exemption that is in addition to 

the Enhanced STAR. Age requirement is 65 or older. 

Income limits are as follows: 

¶ Genesee Countyé      $24,899 

¶ Town of Pavilioné    $24,899 

¶ Pavilion Schoolé       $24,899 

¶ LeRoy Schoolé          $24,899 

Income for this exemption includes all Social Security 

payments, salary & wages, interest, dividends, business 

income, estate or trust income, pensions, annuities, alimo-

ny, unemployment, disability, workers comp, etcé 

¶ Must be applied for yearly. 

TOWN OF PAVILION ASSESSOR’S OFFICE 

 

Agricultural Building Exemption 
 

     Structures and buildings essential to the 

operation of lands actively devoted to agri-

culture or horticultural use and actually 

used and occupied to carry out such opera-

tions which are constructed or reconstruct-

ed subsequent to January 1, 1969 and prior 

to January 1, 2019 shall be exempt from 

taxation to the extent of any increase in 

value thereof by reason of such construc-

tion or reconstruction for a period of ten 

years. 
 

Does not need to be renewed. 
 

Submitted by: 

Rhonda Saulsbury, Assessor 

Ken Pike, Deputy Assessor 
 

( A brochure with tax exemption infor-

mation is available at the Assessor’s Of-

fice) 

 

   Veteransô Exemption 
There are two types of Veterans’ exemp-

tions that apply to Town/County taxes on-

ly: 

¶ Eligible Funds: 

Provides a partial exemption for a property 

owned by a Veteran, or other person desig-

nated by law, purchased with the proceeds 

of a Veterans’ pension, bonuses or insur-

ance monies, or dividends or refunds on 

such insurance, compensation paid to pris-

oners of war, mustering out pay, etc. 

¶ Alternative Veterans: 

Provides a partial property tax exemption 

of 15% of the assessed value to Veterans 

who served during wartime and an addi-

tional 10% to those who served in a com-

bat zone. There is also an additional ex-

emption based on a service-connected dis-

ability rating. 

¶ Does not need to be renewed  unless 

you move. 
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Pavilion Youth Recreation   
 

SUMMER 2014 
      
     We would like to thank everyone for another great 

summer! Our field trips to Minnehans, Warsaw Thea-

tre, Palm Island Water Park and the LeRoy Pool pro-

vided a great deal of organized fun for the children 

who attended. We are always thrilled with the number 

of comments we receive on how well behaved our 

members are on the various field trip locations. We 

also had a variety of craft activities for the children at 

the school and our Field Days provided hours of out-

door games. 
     

      A special thanks to Mr. Eighmey and the elemen-

tary school custodial staff, as well as Mrs. Partell and 

Mrs. Cartwright for their help throughout the summer. 

We would also like to thank our wonderful counselors 

who help to make the program run smoothly. And 

once again, thanks to the community for the support 

of the Pavilion Youth Recreation Program. 
  
Vicki Buell, Director,  &  Stephanie Curry, Assistant 

PLANNING DEPARTMENT NEWS  

 
    What a beautiful time of year, with bursts of color 

in the trees and meadows, and harvest time well un-

derway. 

     Many building projects have been started this past 

summer and several are about to be completed. Since 

most of these projects are building/zoning compliant, 

we have had very few to review. However, with  in-

formation just released, it seems the Planning Depart-

ment will have a very busy Fall/Winter season. 

     Our Planning Department Board meets at the 

Town Hall @ 7pm on the second Tuesday of each 

month when we have applications to review. Meet-

ings are open to the public and we invite you to par-

ticipate. 

     Please check the Town of Pavilion’s website for 

confirmation of meetings. Our agenda for upcoming 

meetings, and minutes of previous meetings, are 

posted on this site for your convenience. 

 

Submitted by: Dean Davis  

                     Planning Department Chairman 

NEWS FROM THE NEW YORK STATE DE-

PARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION  

     

     Each year, the New York State Department 

of Transportation lets a contract to upgrade side-

walks to meet standards required by the Ameri-

cans with Disabilities Act. Among the sites se-

lected for the 2015 contract is the Town of Pa-

vilion. Sidewalks will be replaced on the south 

side of Route 63 from Route 19 to St. Mary’s 

Street and on the north side from route 19 to the 

cemetery opposite St. Mary’s Street. All new 

sidewalks will be 5 feet wide with accessible 

ramps at intersections and will be constructed 

within the State’s Right of Way with the excep-

tion of a few easements to be acquired on the 

south side of Route 63. Plans also include the 

removal of the steps in front of the former 

Heavenly Sweets Bakery & Deli. Work is tenta-

tively scheduled to begin in the Spring of 2015. 

     The New York State Department  of Trans-

portation has also announced that it will install 

centerline rumble strips on 450 miles of State 

highway in Genesee, Livingston, Monroe, On-

tario, Orleans, Wayne and Wyoming Counties 

in high-speed locations. Centerline rumble strips 

have been shown to reduce head-on collisions 

on high-volume, non-divided, high-speed roads. 

This work will be done during 2015 and drivers 

should expect only minor delays due to con-

struction on the affected roadways. The work 

zone will be similar to what drivers encounter 

when meeting a striping crew, with the excep-

tion that flaggers will be stationed within the 

work zone to allow an alternating single lane of 

traffic to pass while the work is done. Right now 

all of Route 20 and that portion of Route 19 

north of the Route 63 intersection will re-

ceive this important upgrade.  

VOTE  

ON 

NOVEMBER 4TH, 2014 

AT 

THE PAVILION TOWN BUILDING  
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DOWN LIBRARY LANE 

 

Soon we hope to rename  “ Library Lane” to “Temporary Thruway!” As many of you are aware, the Library 

was earmarked for a generous $200,000 donation from Edgar and Mary Louise Hollwedel. We have been 

actively working together to bring this community the best addition and upgraded facilities possible. 

New York State has a grant program specifically for libraries, through which we have applied  for matching 

funds. We will hear definitively by Spring, just in time for the first shovel-full to be dug. The plans were con-

ceptually drawn by Smart Design Architecture in Batavia, NY, and are available to be viewed at the library. 

They include the new future improved library and the children’s wing. 

It was so encouraging to have the participation of almost 200 adults, teens and children during the 6 weeks of 

our Summer Reading Program. We want to specifically thank Tom Phelps for his generous donation of items 

for our picnic and for his travelling Bounce House!  

Speaking of READING, we have an Adult Book Club that meets the 2nd Wednesday of each month to dis-

cuss the chosen book. On November 12th we will be talking about Orphan Train by Christina Baker Kline. 

Always watch for upcoming programs in addition to our regular Pre-School Children’s Story Time on Tues-

days at 11:00am, and the Knitter’s Nook group that meets every Monday evening at 6:30pm. We hope to 

have one additional craft each month; October-Polymer Pen and November-Shrinky Dink Saturday.  

For more information, please call 585-584-8842 or stop in and “Check it Out.” 

Suzanne Schauf, Library Manager 

From the Town Clerkôs Office 
 

     Thank you to all who participated in the Pavilion Day Celebration, making it another successful year. A 

big thank you goes out to the Highway Department for preparing the park. Also many thanks to Duane, Ann 

& Ryan Stehlar, Sarah Kingdon, Dave D’Angelo and Jamie Cleveland for their help in setting up and then 

cleaning up at the end of the day. 

     And we are most grateful to all who attended our annual event. Without your participation, this special 

day would not have had the success it has had for the past two years. 

     Look for details on the  

2015 Pavilion Day Celebration. 
 

**************  
 

PLEASE NOTE THAT THE POLLING PLACE FOR THE NOVEMBER 4TH ELECTION WILL 

BE AT THE PAVILION TOWN HALL, NOT AT THE FIREHALL.  
 

Submitted by: Cindy Starr,  

                        Town Clerk 
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 Pavilion- Covington Recycling  
 

Hours: Sat. 7 - 12 all year. May 1st to November 30 Wed. 5 to 7pm  
 

ALL METAL PRODUCTS GO INSIDE THE FENCE  
 
 

Plastics - all plastics #1 - 7 ALL MUST BE CLEAN: Buckets, flatware containers, caps, lids , plates, 

cups, CD/DVD cases, laundry baskets, plant containers, product packaging, milk/water jugs flattened.  
 

Glass: Bottles, jars (green, brown & clear only) No blue glass.  
 

Metal: Pots and Pans, trays & tins, food and drink cans, aluminum foils ( clean), license plates (defaced)  
 

The Abitibi/Paper Retrievers accept office and school paper, newspaper and inserts, mail, magazines, 

catalogs, etc. No hard cover books. No phone books. The Abitibi bins at school and the town building are 

fundraisers for the PTO and Youth Recreation, respectively.  
 

Cardboard and Boxboard: Corrugated cardboard and cereal boxes, cereal boxes, cracker boxes, gift 

boxes, tissue boxes etc ALL GO ON THE FLOOR. NO OTHER PAPER PRODUCTS ACCEPTED.  
 

Electronic Waste: Computers, monitors, microwaves, household and rechargeable batteries, etc. ac-

cepted at Pavilion Recycling  

       Recycling should be the LAST option. Try to avoid purchasing disposable items.  
 

Reduce, reuse, recycle - in that order - is the best rule to follow.  

 

PAVILION PANTRY NEWS  
      

     The Community Food Pantry has seasons and deadlines. Our requests to Foodlink for 

Thanksgiving and Christmas had to be in by September 10th which may seem like rushing the 

season, but isn’t a lot of lead time to get out food to thousands of hungry families in Western 

New York. We are also working to set up a series of classes called, “Just Say Yes to Fruits and Vegetables” 

to show some of our people how to budget better, shop wiser, and cook healthier. I am reminded, as I meet 

with school counselors setting up Backpack Programs, that they have new seasons with hope and anticipa-

tions, but also ones in which many of the old problems come back with new faces. 

     We are seeing more families recently with needs due to rising prices in heat bills, utilities, clothing and 

school supplies. They are already thinking about how to make Christmas special for their children and grand-

children. These folks are grateful as they continue to express how thankful they are for the Pantry and the 

peace of mind it brings. So on this lovely Fall day, I am simply going to pass it on…...thank you. It is good 

work you are doing here, and we are all grateful for the blessings of a supportive, caring community, a won-

derful school system that is interested in helping to meet all the needs of the children, and all the individuals 

and organizations who assist us: the truck greeters and check writers, Scouts and Firemen, the churches, the 

Community Chest and the Post Office.   Have a golden Fall! 

 

Submitted by Sue Kinney 
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       TOWN OF PAVIL ION  
   ONE WOODROW DRIVE 

             P.O. BOX 126 

            PAVILION, NY 14525 

 

 

 

TOWN OF PAVILION 

ONE WOODROW DRIVE PO BOX 126, PAVILION, NY 14525 

PHONE: 584-3850 / FAX: 584-8533 

www.townofpavilion.com 

e-mail: pavtown@frontiernet.net 

 
SUPERVISOR: THERON HOWARD                                                               DEPUTY ASSESSOR: KEN PIKE 
OFFICE: 584-3850                                HOURS:  MON .  1 –5 PM  

               PHONE: 584-3850  EXT  204 

 
TOWN BOARD MEMBERS :              JUSTICE:   PHONE: 584-3850  EXT  210 

RONALD ZARBO  768-7481                    PHIL WERNER  

THOMAS KLAPPER                   584-3869                                    JOHN WELCH   
LINDA THOMPSON  584-3141            

DEAN DAVIS                 584-3873                           COURT HELD EVERY TUES. 3:00  PM @ TOWN HALL 

 
TOWN BOARD MEETINGS ARE THE 2ND WEDNESDAY           ZONING OFFICER :  DANIEL LANG 

OF THE MONTH AT 7:30 PM AT THE TOWN HALL.             PHONE:  343-1729  EXT 222    or   584-3850  EXT  205 

ALL RESIDENTS ARE WELCOME.  
               PLANNING BOARD  MEETS 2ND TUES. OF THE MONTH  OR AS NEEDED 

TOWN CLERK :  CINDY  STARR   PHONE: 584-3850  EXT 201        @ PAVILION TOWN HALL 7:00 PM. 

HOURS: MON , WED &  THUR;  9AM  TO  1:00 PM 
TUE; 12-6:00 PM      FRIDAY CLOSED                                               ZONING BOARD  MEETS AS NEEDED. 

 

HIGHWAY SUPERINTENDENT : JOHN STRATHEARN  TRANSFER & RECYCLING CENTER  OPEN : 
HOURS: WEEKDAYS 7:30 AM – 3:30 PM              Wednesday 5 PM- 7 PM  (May 1st—Nov. 30th) 

PHONE: 584-3850   EXT  206 / 209 (SHOP)        Saturday   7AM-11 AM 


